MINUTES OF THE DANVILLE ELECTION COMMISSION
April 9, 2018

On April 9, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. Chairperson Barbara Bailey called to order the regular
meeting of the Danville Election Commission. Present were: Commission members Barbara

Bailey, Charles Bostic, and Thomas J. Mellen, II, and Executive Director Sandra Delhaye.

Approval of Agenda

On motion of Thomas J. Mellen, II; seconded by Charles Bostic, the agenda was

approved by the Commission,

Minutes of March 13, 2018 Meeting:

Charles Bostic moved to approve the minutes of the March 13, 2018 meeting; seconded

by Barbara Bailey, motion to approve the minutes approved by the Commission.

Accounts Pavable — purchase orders as listed:

The Accounts Payables Report for the period of March 13, 2018 to April 9, 2018 was
presented to the Commission members by Executive Director Sandra Delhaye. On the motion of
Thomas J. Mellen, II for the acceptance of said Accounts Payable; seconded by Barbara Bailey,

the report on the accounts payable and purchase orders were accepted by the Commission.

Voter Registration — March 2018:

Sandra Delahey, Executive Director, presented the Voter Registration numbers for active
and inactive voters. Alter presentation of the figures and after discussion of Commission
members, it was the consensus of the members that the numbers should be reviewed. Barbara
Bailey motioned and Charles Bostic seconded, that the Voter Regisiration numbers be reviewed

and presented to Commission members at the next meeting.



Audience Comments: None.

Commissioner Comments: Barbara Bailey discussed federal grants and suggested the

possibility of getting assistance in an effort to protect ballots from computer hacking.

Director’s Comments: Executive Director Sandra Delhaye reported that the State Conference

that was to be held in May 2018 has been canceled and will in all likelihood be rescheduled for

September of 2018.

No further business coming before the Commission, Thomas J. Mellen, II moved to
adjourn the meeting; seconded by Charles Bostic; motion approved, and meeting adjourned to

next meeting on May 8, 2018, at 9:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Thomas J. Mellen, I
Secretary/Danville Election Commission



